
 

NEWSLETTER 

June, 2022  

ST JOSEPH’S 
PRIMARY SCHOOL   

It is hard to believe the end of the school year is upon us.  So much has happened this month with end of year trips, end of year 
mass, and our emotional farewell to our wonderful Primary Seven pupils.  We wish the all the very best as they move on to their new 
schools.   
This week has also marked the end of my secondment here at St Joseph’s as we welcome Mrs MacFarlane back to school.  I leave 
Killough with so many fond memories of my time spent here, and I am forever grateful for the opportunity the Governors have given 
me.  St Joseph’s really is a fabulous school and I thank the Governors, staff, parents and most importantly, the boys and girls of St 
Joseph’s, for welcoming me to your school and for the hard work and support they have given me during my secondment.  I wish you 
all the very best for the next school year and I will certainly miss you all very much.  You really do have a very special school and 
community here in Killough and I feel extremely privileged that I had a chance to experience and be part of this...Thank you!! 

 

Classes for Next Year 
Primary One/Two  Mrs Collins 

Primary Three/Four  Mrs MacFarlane/Mrs Toner 

Primary Five/Six/Seven Mr Rooney 

Wedding Bells!! 
Miss carville is getting married tomorrow to her partner Barry, with Mr Rooney getting married later in July to Kerry.  We wish both 

couples every happiness and the very best of luck for their big day.  We look forward to seeing lots of photos!! 

 
 

School Uniform has Arrived at Pricewise 
We are delighted to announce that our school uniform is now in stock and 
available to buy at Pricewise in Downpatrick.   

School App 

Our school is now listed in the Schools NI App, which allows you to view school 
updates and receive messages via your phone or tablet.  The App is available on 
both Apple and Android devices, and will give you access to our school news, calen-
dar, events and newsletters. 

To install the App, open our school website on your phone or tablet and click the 
‘Download App’ button that appears at the top of the screen. 
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Holidays List 2022-2023 

 
School begins for all pupils 
Tuesday 30th August 2022 (No School Meals available until Thursday 1st September) 
(P1 finish at midday until Friday 30th September, full day from Monday 3rd October 2022) 
 

Autumn Half Term 
School finishes on Friday 28th October at 2:00pm 
Monday 31st October to Friday 4rd November 2022 inclusive. 
School reopens Monday 7th November 2022. 
 

Christmas Holidays 
School finishes on Wednesday 21st December at 11:00am 
Thursday 22nd December to Thursday 5th January 2023 inclusive. 
School reopens Friday 6th January 2023. 
 
Spring Half Term 
Monday 13th February to Friday 17th February 2023 inclusive. 
 

St Patrick’s Day 
Friday 17th March 2023.  
 

Easter Holidays 
School finishes on Thursday 6th April at 11:00 
Friday 7th April to Friday 14th April 2023 inclusive 
School reopens Monday 17th April 2023. 
 

May Bank Holidays 
Monday 1st May 2023. 
Monday 29th May 2021 to Friday 2nd June 2023 inclusive. 
School reopens Monday 5th June 2023. 
 

School finishes on Friday 30th June @ 11:00am 
There will be NO After School Clubs or dinners on this day 
 

 
Holidays should not be booked during term time 

 
 

Dates above may be changed at short notice to facilitate staff training 
 


